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We’re investing £3.7 million to upgrade 
Sutton Poyntz Water Treatment Centre and 
maintain quality and reliability of the water 

supply to customers. Construction work is 
scheduled to start in July 2019 and last  
12 months.

We will be replacing existing worn-out 
equipment and installing new chemical 
treatment plant and equipment to comply 
with the latest drinking water treatment 
standards. The main elements of the new 
work include new UV disinfection in a new 
building, refurbishment of the pump hall with 
new pumps and new electrical equipment, 

a new chemical dosing building and general 
infrastructure and upgrades.

The treatment centre is well screened and 
the proposed new buildings are designed 
to match the existing stone and tiled roof 
buildings on the site.





N

Temporary
contractor’s
compound

New
UV building

Site
boundary

Stream

New
chemical dosing

building

Temporary
access track

Boundary of
Wessex Water

land

Public Right of Way

Plaisters Lane                                                                                                                                                                                   Plaisters Lane                                                                                    Plaisters Lane              

Sutton RoadMission Hall La ne

White  Horse Lane

Silver Street

Old Bincombe Lane

Sutton Close

What does the work involve?

What are we doing?

Water quality 
improvement work
at Sutton Poyntz water treatment centre



If you have any questions: 
please call our customer services team on  0345 600 4600 

or visit  www.wessexwater.co.uk 

Water quality 
improvement work
at Sutton Poyntz water treatment centre

During construction there will be increased 
traffic between the A353 and the village. 
Due to lack of space on the site and narrow 
access through the existing site entrance, a 
temporary compound will be set up adjacent 
to the site with temporary access from 
Plaisters Lane. The public right of way past 
the site will be maintained with a managed 
crossing throughout the construction period. 

The water treatment centre car park will 
unfortunately be unavailable for public use 
throughout the duration of construction and 
commissioning, approximately 14 months.
Access to the conservation area alongside 
the stream will be via the public right of way 
during the works. Residents’ access will also 
be maintained throughout the construction 
period.

The proposed new buildings are located 
adjacent to or behind existing buildings on 
site. An archaeological team will be present 
initially to investigate any findings along the 

temporary access track. An ecological and 
arboriculture study has been undertaken to 
advise on mitigation work within the site. A 
planning application has been submitted.

How does it affect local residents, amenities and businesses?

What environment and planning issues are there?

Proposed new UV building


